
 

 

Hwy. 36  
Meeting Times 

This Week 
Sunday A.M. 

Bible Class at 10:00 
Worship at 11:00 

 
Sunday P.M. 

Worship/Bible Study at 6:00 
 

Wednesday P.M. 
Bible Study at 7:00 

Remember These in  
Your  Prayers 

 
Steve Carroll & family 

Cindy Chrane & Brayden 
James and Carolynn Conner 

Judy Smoot Gibbs 
Bettye Hayhurst 
Johnny Hayhurst 

Leslie Heatley 
Roberta Neely & family 

Glenn Smith 
LaJuanda Smoot 

Rusty Smoot 
 

Firefighters and all those in the 

Panhandle affected by the  
wide-spread fires. 

 
Lory Chranes’s father, 

Butch Tucker 
Ronda Elston’s mom,  

Karen Haines 

Melinda Miller’s new grandson;  
and daughter, Regina Cooper 
Beth Moudy’s sister, Janelle 

Donna Lee Lawrence’s friend, 

Cindy Cochran 
Jan Windham’s aunt, Jo Mitchell 

Tammie King’s friend,  

Teresa Turner 
Glenn and Janie Smith’s    

daughter Sara Montes and      

son Dale and family 
Jan Berny’s sister-in-law Denise 
Daphna’s aunt, Wendy Densman 
Billie McElreath’s sister, Virginia 

and sister Brenda 
Shockley family in Merkel 

Mike Baskett 

Lowell Johnson 
Tanner Vogler 

Friends of Melton’s, 
Robert Grant & Steve Bailey 

Fran Sooter 
Olan Beard 

Robinson family 

Cisco church of Christ 
Ann Gee’s brother, Lloyd Dale 

Roberta Neely’s daughter  
Rebecca Leggett  and sister 

Cathy Smith 
Daphna Chrane’s dad, 

Frank Owens 

Welcome Visitors 
 

We want to take a moment to extend a very warm  
welcome to everyone who's visiting us this morning. 

Whether you're just passing through town, or are 
searching out for a place to worship and serve God and 

fellowship with Christian brothers and sisters, we're 
delighted you’re here.  May you experience the love of 

Christ this  morning and His presence during our  
worship. We hope you feel welcomed by God’s family at 

Hwy. 36!   We invite you to come back anytime. 

Adult Bible Classes  
Sunday Morning 

Auditorium 
Terry Chrane 

Book of Romans 
 

Classroom #6 
Greg Melton/Steve Ellis 
For College and Young  

Professionals 
 

Wednesday Night 
Auditorium 

Greg Melton—Revelation 

Highway 36 Church of Christ   March 10, 2024 

 
Men Serving This Morning 

Song Leader: Gary Vannoy 
 

Lord’s Supper 
Communion Thoughts &  

Prayer: Eddie Moudy 
Ken Perry, Zane Gardner, 

Zack Gardner, Doug Hayhurst, 
Lawton & Casey Heatley 

 
Usher:  Brian King 
Usher:  Kole King 
Reading/Prayer:  Logan Wrinkle 
Sermon:  Greg Melton 
Giving Plates:  
Zack Gardner, Braxston Hayhurst,  
Reid Thompson, Barret Wilson 
Closing Prayer:  Garry Smoot 
 

Men Serving This Evening 
Song Leader: Gary Vannoy 
Closing Prayer: Dawson Hayhurst 
Communion:  Ty Wilson 
 

Serving This Wednesday 
Announce/Prayer:  Brad Barron 
 

Greeters for March 
Royce & Donna Lee Lawrence 

From the shepherd’s pen: 
   It's Daylight Savings time! Happy Spring Break! 
Today marks off 2 more events on the countdown 
to official Spring.  With our warmer temperatures 
recently and this week's thunderstorms, we are 
already seeing the early buds and greener grass 
as everything comes out of dormancy beginning 
to blossom and grow again...just the way God 
designed nature to work. 
   The authors of the New Testament use garden-
ing and nature oriented words, too. Before Christ 
we are dormant, in the dark, essentially dead, 
cold, and not growing. Then we have the water of 
baptism in Christ, we are in the Light, and we 
come alive...born again, from imperishable seed, 
grafted on, with the fruit of the Spirit. 
   We ARE in Texas so we all know we will have a 
few more cold spells before it's stays warm. But 
soon we will all be outside picking vegetables, 
smelling the Texas Mountain Laurel, watching the 
bees, and mowing. Be thankful to our God for a 
beautifully designed promise...the Light after the 
darkness. 

We are so thankful to have the      
Barcomb family join God’s family 

here at Hwy. 36!  Joe and Rose and 
their 2 sons, Austin and Jordan have 

been visiting with us for a month and 
are happy that they have found their 
church home.  They live in the Eula 

area.  Please meet them if you    
haven’t already and welcome them 
into our fellowship.  We will have 

their member directory page done 
soon with all of their contact          

information. 

Our brother in Christ and 
dear friend, E.B. Gray, 

passed peacefully in his 
sleep yesterday morning.  

Please pray for all his     
family.  He will be greatly 
missed.  There will be a 

graveside service and we 
will let you know when and 

where later. 

Pray~Plan~Give 
 
Next Sunday, March the 17th, you will have an 
opportunity to help the people in the Panhandle 
who have suffered loss from the fires.  The contri-
bution plates will be passed twice.  The first will 
be for our regular giving and the second for fire 
relief aid.  The funds will be sent to the Canadian 
church of Christ fire relief fund. Thank you! 



 

 

Minister Greg Melton:  940-550-2095 
Email:  melton.greg1957@gmail.com 

 
Youth Minister Ty Wilson:  325-829-9508 

Email:  tarletontexan05@gmail.com 
 

Church Website  www.hwy36churchofchrist.com 
Church Email  hwy36churchofchrist@gmail.com 
Church Facebook Page  Hwy 36 Church Friends 

Do you need to  
access your Bible  
on your wireless 

device?  The  
Hwy. 36 wifi  
password is  

Acts2:38  
(no spaces and 
case sensitive) 

2024 Budget Information 
2024 Budget Total—$307,134.21 
Weekly Contribution Goal—$5906.43 
Year-to-date Contribution Avg.—$5925.58 
Contribution Previous Sunday—$7021.00 

Year-to-date Actual Contribution-$53,329.19 

Children’s Worship Bulletins are beside this newsletter in  
the foyer.  One for  ages  3-6 and another for  ages 7-12.    

If you have not joined our Hwy. 36 Friends Facebook page we 
would love for you to join!  You can take advantage of news 
and information posted from church family; if you’re sick or 
unable to attend public worship you can worship with us live 
from your homes on Sunday mornings; be encouraged with 

biblical  videos/Bible studies that members have posted.  
Please reach out to Janice Conway through the church email 
address or text her at 325-660-2578 and she will send you an 

invite to join our private group. 

March 12—Ladies Bible Class will NOT meet due to it 
being Spring Break. 
March 12—Men’s Quarterly Fellowship at Elm St. 
church of Christ in Coleman at 6:30. 
March 19—Men’s Bible Study from 7-8 p.m. 
March 24—Monthly Fellowship Lunch 
March 31—Church Wide Easter Egg Hunt after morning 
worship for all children. 
April 13—Monterrey Day, First St. church of Christ in 
Lampasas.  Sign up on sheet in foyer if you want to go. 
April 14—Business Meeting at 5:00 

March 14—Lea Kimbrell 
March 16—Dawson Hayhurst 

 
 
 
 

Upcoming Youth Dates 
March 10—Devo for 3rd- 6th grade in the home of 
Ken and Sharon Perry. 
March 31- Easter Egg Hunt  
April 14- Devo for 3rd-12th grade GIRLS in the home 
of Pat Chrane. 
April 14- Devo for 3rd-12th grade BOYS in the home 
of Terry and Daphna Chrane. 
May 11—Mother’s Day Dinner for 3rd-12th grades. 
May 24—Youth Lock-In 

Men’s Area-Wide Quarterly Fellowship 
Tuesday, March 12th, 6:30 p.m. 

Elm St. church of Christ, Coleman, TX 
 

Youth boys and men please meet at the  
Hwy. 36 building at 5:15 

to travel to Coleman.  It will be a great time 
of food, fellowship, singing, sharing,  

and praying. 

There will be a box in the 
foyer to collect FILLED 

Easter eggs for our church 
wide Easter egg hunt on 
March 31st.  Please bring 
eggs filled with candy or 
trinkets by Wednesday, 

March 27th.  

Today there is a fellowship for 3rd-6th grades in 
the home of Ken and Sharon Perry.  You will 
leave in the church van right after worship this 
morning.  Boys please bring drinks and girls bring 
desserts.  It will be a fun time of food, games, 
and devotion to God. For more information see 
youth minister and his wife, Ty and Zan Wilson. 

Upcoming Ladies Days! 
 

Pearl St. church of Christ in Comanche 
April 27th, Registration at 8:30 a.m. 

“Cup of Contentment” with Evelyn Bonner 
 

Patrick St. church of Christ in Dublin 
May 4th, Registration at 8:30 a.m. 

“Be the Light” with Dee Dee Wright 
 
Mark your calendars with these dates! 
Sign up sheets will be put in the foyer 
closer to the dates. 

Reminder:  Ladies Class will not meet this week.          
Enjoy Spring Break and the beautiful weather! 


